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   To the attention of : 

   Mrs Akiko Sato & Mrs Betty Yolanda 

   Business & Human Rights Resource Centre 

 
 
 

 

On Monday, January 25th, 2021. 

 

 

 

Object : Digital Virgo’s response to your report on “Nodes of Corruption, Lines of 

Abuse”, 20 December 2020, Justice For Myanmar” 

 

 

 

Dear Mrs Sato and Mrs Yolanda, 

 

 

Following your email dated January 21st, 2021, please find below Digital Virgo’s response that we 

would like to publish along your report on “Nodes of Corruption, Lines of 

Abuse”, 20 December 2020, Justice For Myanmar” : 

 

« We take allegations of human rights abuses extremely seriously. We thank you for 

giving us the opportunity to publish a response to your report.  

 

We would like hereby to confirm that our technology is not available in Myanmar. As a 

mobile payment technology provider, we operate in more than 40 countries around the 

world, and we strictly comply with international and local laws. » 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

Communication Department 

 
 

 


